Today’s piece was prepared by Peter Rowinsky, MD.
The DBP “In the News” du jour comes from the Associated Press, as published in The Washington Post “FDA: Tiny bit of melamine OK in most foods.”
http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/content/article/2008/10/03/AR2008100301258.html

The organic base melamine, used commonly in the production of durable plastics, has twice in the last two years been implicated in Chinese industrial protein export contaminations. Animal feed was found to be cut with the organic base in March 2007, and melamine contamination of infant formula in September 2008 was linked to some 54,000 illnesses, over 12,800 hospitalizations, and four reported infant deaths. 
Melamine is rich in nitrogen and, under certain industrial protein assays (which rely principally on nitrogen content), it can falsely elevate protein levels in a diluted product; the watered-down product passes inspection and generates higher profits.

The erupting crisis has been compared to the “swill milk scandal” in New York in the 1850s, which resulted in the deaths of over 8,000 children when milk cows were fed swill and their milk was whitened with plaster of Paris. It was another 60 years until the US industrial food supply came under tighter regulatory scrutiny.

Melamine itself is thought to be relatively safe; the FDA has concluded that daily exposures of 2.5 ppm would raise no health concerns. However, when melamine is combined with cyanuric acid (a structural analogue of melamine which can accompany melamine additives), the precipitant melamine cyanurate forms. Kidney stones result from the concentration of these solutes in the distal tubules, and renal failure has been reported.
The FDA stressed that its melamine evaluation is directed at accidental contact of the compound with the food supply; that no “spiking” of food with melamine is tolerated; and that US infant formula must be completely melamine free. 
Parents whose children consume formula should be aware that to date, no manufacturer of infant formula approved for sale in the US has reported receiving ingredients from China. However, the FDA has issued an advisory against consuming possibly contaminated milk powder products sold in specialty Asian community markets.
The following resources may be helpful for parents and clinicians seeking more information:
RESOURCES ON MELAMINE SAFETY:
· World Health Organization: Melamine-contamination event, China, September 2008 
http://www.who.int/foodsafety/fs_management/infosan_events/en/index.html
· World Health Organization: Questions and Answers on melamine. http://who/int/csr/media/faq/QAmelamine/en/
· U.S. Food and Drug Administration: FDA Issues Health Information Advisory on Infant Formula  http://www.fda.gov/bbs/topics/NEWS/2008/NEW01883.html
And that’s today’s Developmental & Behavioral Pediatrics: IN THE NEWS!
